
DTI Notice:  230216-01 
 
Topic: Impact to RRPA Requests During ARC Retirements Transition to myFSS  
 
Applicable to: Air National Guard and Air Force Reserve Airmen 
 
BLUF:  Beginning 1 March 2023, HQ ARPC Retirements will be returning RRPA requests for 
members born after 31 December 1974.  
 
During the transition from vPC to myFSS, we must prioritize the processing of requests from 
those members who are currently eligible for retirement benefits to prevent a delay in their pay.  
To do this, we will be returning the requests from members born after 31 December 1974.  These 
members are not eligible to receive RRPA benefits within the next two years and they will not be 
negatively impacted.  Once the Retirements platform successfully transitions to myFSS, we will 
send out information on the steps these members will need to take to resubmit their requests in 
the new system. 
 
As we continue to implement digital transformation initiatives, additional information will be 
provided to the field.  As always, please direct members needing immediate assistance to the 
Total Force Service Center, at 1-800-525-0102.  FSS Commanders and Superintendents should 
contact the FSSE Line with urgent issues. 
 
  


